TRAC Minutes
March 2021

HRT’s Transit Riders Advisory Committee (TRAC) met on March 10 in Norfolk. TRAC members in attendance were Denise Johnson, Robert Neely, Tondalaya Thomas, Alyson Swett, and Melissa Osborne. HRT Staff members present were Rodney Davis, Bobby Edwards, Linda Carroll, and Henry Ryto. 
Chairperson Johnson convened the meeting promptly at 6 P.M.
The Minutes of the January, 2021 were approved as submitted. The motion was by Robert Neely, seconded by Tondalaya Thomas.
Members were informed that the City of Norfolk is seeking additional information prior to sending the draft redesign proposal to City Council. 
The Center for Disease Control (CDC) has issued guidelines requiring the wearing of masks on public transportation, and the construction of such face coverings. A medical exemption can be sought by going through ADA Ride. So far, only 6 HRT passengers have applied for such an exemption. 
Plans are to move the current bus transfer center out of the NET Center on April 4.
Revitalization of our Peninsula transfer center ring road areas will occur this Summer, starting with the Hampton Transportation Center in June, followed by the Newport News Transfer Center.
VB Wave seasonal service starts on May 23.
Various alternate payment choices are under consideration by HRT. TRAC members were asked their opinions.
In his Director’s Remarks, Director of Customer Relations Rodney Davis stated:
1. 160 bus shelters are slated to be retrofitted with solar lighting.
2. 50 new bus shelters are scheduled to arrive in May. Each will have solar lighting.
3. March 18 is Transit Drivers Appreciation Day, with HRT preparing to celebrate.
4. CAFs filed by TRAC members were covered.
Under Roundtable:
1. Robert Neely – says everyone appears to be wearing masks onboard our buses.
2. Alyson Swett – hoped our Bus Operators feel appreciated.
3. Bobby Edwards – impressed by TRAC’s recent activities.
4. Tondalaya Thomas – told how she dealt with an unmasked Bus Operator and Security Guard at NNTC. In addition, she reported issues at the Boulevard Park Transfer Center with the sidewalks and cigarette butts.
The meeting was adjourned at 6:51.   
    
